
To the Chairperson and Members 
Of the Central Area Committee  

 
Environmental Services Unit Report October 2020 

 
 
Litter Hotline/CRM 
 
In the period 1st September–30th September 2020, 324 incidents were reported via Litter 
Hotline/ CRM for Central area. 
 
 

 
 
 

Local Clean-Ups Autumn leaves 

Dublin City Council promotes civic responsibility and will assist residents in cleaning up the 
area they live in and work in.  We will arrange gloves, brushes, litter pickers, bags and we 
will remove any leaves collected during a clean-up.  

If your community requires assistance in organising a clean-up please contact: 

Public Domain Team, Central Area Office, 51/53 Sean McDermott Street 

Tel:  1800 248 348 

Email: litter.central@dublincity.ie  
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Cabra Area Office 
97 New Cabra Road 
Dublin 7 

Tel: (01) 222 7400 
Email: cabraoffice@dublincity.ie 
 

 
Communal Leaf Mulch Cages, Corpus Christi Church on Griffith Avenue 
 
 

Halloween 2020   

Stockpiling of bonfire materials: 
 
Dublin City Council is once again promoting a safe and enjoyable Halloween for everyone. 
Bonfires are illegal and Dublin City Council is asking the public to report any stockpiled 
materials that they become aware of by: 

 Calling Dublin City Council’s Customer Services Centre (01) 222 2222 or after hours 
at 1800 293949 

 Reporting ‘bonfire materials’ online at http://www.dublincity247.ie/ 
 Central area reports of bonfire materials litter.central@dublincity.ie detailing the exact 

location of the materials. 

 Type of materials and a rough estimate of the quantity, e.g. 10 pallets and 4 truck 

tyres. 

mailto:cabraoffice@dublincity.ie
http://scanmail.trustwave.com/?c=17268&d=-u6c3cjHIlOQFjiLqSAsj-kKtzquHC1p1v1GhXurQA&s=342&u=http%3a%2f%2fmhq18link%2edublincity%2eie%2fwf%2fclick%3fupn%3dplDLgAMDe-2FFx3WRNLy61Kk2ucZRJipliJUQJPr4iC7ge6urDpk0A-2BsAAHEuSHfM-2F%5fQ7QzZ7iXo-2FBXM79C9lXioE2l8KsIgerQ-2FX2sNcX-2BFWoDkWUV3MhuB0E31sbjgrNlGr-2BYxXsk5anSW6IEASL8KvPmqW1-2Fhc3CXklt7WAT1KAI-2FV5hnzBdaTtD1-2BXbzSs-2FbaHpyIqSr5v4sJhnpz-2BaCnoelAzKMxJRNBpAaCXgIBOuzXKQh5U-2BagQ8UB6KLxcYN0kKOioAnP13Z-2BFw-2FrqHU6lW7PtaQMyuG-2BDxY6gDfNw2FSs6ITmEP7EY3RsvOBD6dLWehR7zma8mi5cR2Y4Ung-3D-3D
mailto:litter.central@dublincity.ie


 If possible a photograph of the location and materials. 

We need the public’s help to do this and we are calling on people to report 
stockpiling of bonfire material to us as soon as possible so we can remove it 
safely.  We have received great assistance from the public in recent years and we 
are calling on people to assist us again in 2020. 

We acknowledge the excellent cooperation received from An Garda Síochána in this work, 
which is essential to the success of these operations to keep everyone safe this Halloween. 
 
 
Community Halloween Events: 
 
Planning for The Big Scream and The Cauldron of Smithfield are progressing insofar as 
possible within Covid 19 public health guidelines. 
 
Finalised plans for events will be distributed to Councillors closer to the date.

 
 

 
John McPartlan 
Public Domain Officer 
 

 

 

 

 


